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Please find the audited and signed accounts for your records which are found to be in 
order and correct 
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Annual Report  Chair 

With the sad loss of one of our founders last year we have been slowly making progress 
with our new trustees  who have joined myself ,  

.  

We are working closely with  Age Scotland to ensure all our volunteers are PVG'd and 
have refresher Dementia training over 2025. 

Our club The Meeting Place goes from strength strength with over 35 regular members 
enjoying a full day at the hall. We fully fund this endeavour organising trips to the 
seaside,theatre,restaurants garden centres and the like. Enjoyed by all. 

Like most small charities we continue struggling to attract volunteers but are organising 
a Volunteer Fair soon as well as making our presence known to local schools. 

We have been successful in attracting grants from YPI Project ,where schools select a 
local charity to “win” £3000. This has been a great bust and has funded two additional 
trips in the coming summer. 

Overall DFP is in a strong position and continue raising our profile within the three 
villages. 

 

 

 

 

 

 






